

## Installation of Officers and Program Meeting

SMOKE SIGNAL, MAY 1988

Volume 25; Issue 5

Virginia Watson, Predident
Sheila Watts, Editor

Tuesday, May 24, 7:30 p.m. Glendale Federal Savings.

The program for this meeting will be the installation of officers for the 1988-89 year. Virginia Watson will be installing officer to the theme, "Roses."

Plan to attend to see the following officers installed and join the celebration:

Jane Matthews President 1st Vice President Paul Dentzel 2nd V. President Open Marian Hyland 3rd V. President 4th V. President Millie Goff Rec.Secretary Open Sheila Watts Corr. Secretary Lillian Schepler Treasurer Assistant Curator Betty Summers & Member at Large

William Schepler Dir.of Photographic materials & Member at Large

Pauline Aue Member at Large
Virginia Watson Director of Gardens
Ramon Avila Member at Large
Sheila Watts: Editor, Smoke Signal
Permanent Board Members - not to be
voted on:

Charles Janess, Founding President Lila Schepler, Director of Docents Virginia Watson, Curator President's Message: Dear Members & Friends:

An eventful year is coming to a close...this will be my last message to you as president. The election has taken place and anew president and executive board has been chosen.

Congratulations to Jane Matthews and the new group! The installtion party will be May 17 at Glendale Federal and we'll just relax and party for that event.

We have celebrated and will continue to celebrate Chatsworth's 100th birthday and our Silver Anniversary is behind us. It was a lovely day, the weather was perfect and the bus was comfortable and it gave us all a chance to visit with each other while providing an out-of-the ordinary experience for those able to attend. The Getty Museum was as spectacular as ever and the treasures beautifully displayed as always. Thanks you John & Zena Thorpe for arranging the trip.

Our next event is the Centennial Pioneer Day on Saturday, May 14 which we are hosting in cooperation with the Centennial Committee at at the Homestead Acre from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. I hope everyone will come out and make it a great success.

As I said it has truly been a memorable year and I'd like to thank all the members of the executive board who have helped to make this such an outstanding year. Each board member has given a heaping measure of service to the Society and to the community. It was our old-fashioned team work that will carry us forward into the next year. Thanks again to all of you for making it a memorable Centennial and Silver

Centennial Pioneer Days Sat., May 14, The Homestead Acre, 10385 Shadow Oak Drive; 11 am to 5 pm. \$1.50 per adult, .50 cents for kids up to age 14.. Food will include barbecue dinner, beef, cole slaw, beans, rolls. Gordon Foote of Kiwanis is in charge of the B.B.Q. There'll be a tree painting ceremony with the tree being donated by Chatsworth Nursery. Also available - popcorn, ice cream, cokes, coffee, bake sale, produce stand (fruit from the

Acre! Tours! Displays of quilting, tatting, embroidery, bread making, carpentry, flowers and plan-ts as well as spinning and weaving demonstrations! Parking will be free.

Centennial souvenirs will be on sale and chances sold on the all-new Centennial Quilt (read about this elsewhwere) Entertainment for this event

will be superb and will include Folklorico Dancers from San Fernando, The San Fernando Valley Banjo Band and the Kingsmen Quartet from Thousand Oaks .

So come one and all and continue to celebrate Chatsworth's 100th Birthday!

